
























































R.H. Erichsen -2- March 5, 1970 

diversion point, this could be included in the application. In 
such case, Item No. 1 should list two unnamed streams and both 
diversions should be left in Item No. 4 -and- an additional quantity 
of water for irrigation in Item No. 2 as well as an appropriate 
entry in Item No. 8. 

We will also need transparencies of the maps submitted 
and if irrigation is to be added to the application, the irri­
gated area and number of acres must also be added to the map. 

I believe these courses of action will protect the use 
of the School District. We believe the certificate issued in 
evidence of the right is valid, assuming the right was not lost 
by nonuse, despite the obvious error in the location of the di­
version point. All other records concerning this right locate 
the diversion point in Section 34 and I could not agree with any 
claim that the right was voided simply because the diversion point 
is listed in Section 27 on the certificate. 

There was a permit issued to George Smith for the appro­
priation of 1.1 cubic feet per second of the waters of Smith Creek 
which apparently is the school's source of water, so filing an ap­
plication for a new permit just to correct the description of the 
diversion point does not seem to me to be the best course of action. 

Permit No. 14798 which was issued approving application 
No. 12904 was canceled June 19, 195?, by authorization. The total 
quantity of water the system would deliver was covered by the first 
pennit and proof could not be made with additional water under per­
mit No. 14798. 

Application Na. 46714 is being returned endorsed so that 
in order to retain the priority date it must be returned to this 
office on or before May 4, 19?0. 

TJ:slv 

Enclosures 

Very truly yours, 

Trevor Jones 
Assistant 



• HARLAN• GESSFORD 

RCHITECTS 

5TH & HIGHLAND TELEPHONE 269-1166 

March 3, 1970 

Mr. Trevor Jones, Assistant 
Water Resources Department 
516 Public Service Building 
Salem, Oregon, 97310 

Dear Mr. Jo•es: 

• ERICHSEN 

NG-INEER, 

COOS BAY, OREGON 97420 

CE IVE 
MAR4 1970 

STATE ENGINEER 
SALEM, OREGON 

Re: Project# 1187 
Cos River Water Rights 

Enclosed is a copy of a letter from Mr. J.B. Bedingfield, 
Sr., Attorney for School District #9, in regard to the Coos River 
School Water Rights. 

His letter and tabulations of the water rights file hould 
be self explanatory. I think you should proceed with the new 
application to file en water where it is actually being taken at the 
source, te clear up any doubt. 

Referring to paragraph three f Mr. Bedingfield's letter 
you will see he feels the same. 

Your early attention to this matter will be appreciated. 

RHE/rf 
encl 
cc: J. Bedingfield Sr. 

Very truly yours, 

HARLAN, GESSFORD & ERICHSEN 

r~~~ Partner 


